
11. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 11.1 Bromley Christmas Carols 2001 
 
  The Board considered a letter from the Secretary of the Bromley Community Residents’ 

Association, seeking funding from the Board’s Discretionary Fund. 
 
  The Board resolved to provide a grant up to a maximum of $200 from Discretionary Funding 

2001/02 for the Bromley Community Residents’ Association to host Christmas Carols for 2001. 
 
  The Board also resolved to set a guideline by placing an upper limit of $200 on such requests 

for 2001. 
 
 11.2 Underwriting for Bromley Carnival – December 2000 
 
  The Board considered a letter from the Bromley Community Residents’ Association advising the 

Board that it would not need to accept the offer of underwriting of $1,000 for the Carnival held in 
December 2000 and thanking the Board for its support. 

 
  The Board resolved to receive the correspondence and congratulate the organisers of the 

carnival on a most successful and enjoyable event. 
 
 11.3 Kerb and Channel Renewals 
 
  The Board considered a letter expressing concern about the condition of the kerb and channel 

in Glade Avenue.  A further letter was also considered expressing similar concerns regarding 
the kerbs and channel in Carnarvon Street. 

 
  The Board resolved to receive the correspondence and requested that staff prepare a report on 

the condition of the kerbs and channels in these two streets. 
 
 11.4 Hospital Corner Bus Stop Rationalisation 
 
  The Board considered a report from Environment Canterbury providing information about the 

publicity for the change to the bus stops around the intersections of Riccarton Avenue, Hagley 
Avenue, Tuam Street and Antigua Street. 

 
  The Board resolved to receive the information. 
 
 11.5 Music Centre of Christchurch 
 
  The Board considered a letter from the Centre Manager of the Music Centre of Christchurch 

seeking funding of $1,175 to complete protection work for windows in a chapel. 
 
  The Board resolved to decline this request for funding. 
 
 11.6 Sumner Ferrymead Foundation 
 
  The Board considered a letter from the Secretary of the Sumner Ferrymead Foundation seeking 

funding of $2,000 for the purchase of four second-hand instruments to assist in the formation of 
the Sumner Ferrymead Silver Band. 

 
  The Board resolved to provide a grant of $500 from 2000/2001 Discretionary funding for the 

purchase of one instrument. 
 
 11.7 Eleanor Bodger, Linwood Resource Centre 
 
  The Board considered a letter from Eleanor Bodger, formerly of the Linwood Resource Centre, 

advising the Board of her decision to resign from her position. 
 
  The Board resolved to receive the correspondence and to thank her for the work she has done 

at the Linwood Resource Centre. 


